
Optimist Club of Fort Sam Houston 
Minutes of Meeting 

July 12, 2012 
 

President Rick Coleman called the meeting to order.  Sarah Villarreal 
led the group in prayer.  Becky Kuykendall led the Pledge of 
Allegiance.  The following members were present: 
 
Sarah and Y Villarreal                          Rick Coleman 
Russell Shrader                                   Bob Hogue 
Dean Wilson                                        Jack Kellmann 
Becky Kuykendall 
 
John Urda’s July birthday was announced for the 31st. 
 
Becky read the minutes of the meeting of June 28, 2012.  Dean 
moved they be approved.  Y seconded the motion.  The minutes were 
approved unanimously. 
 
Rick announced that Ray Holmes had called him.  Mrs. Bates, the 
mother of Kelsey, our essay contest winner, was under the 
assumption that Kelsey would receive an award of $500.  Rick will 
call Mrs. Bates and straighten out the misunderstanding.  Since 
Kelsey was a winner at the local level, she will be awarded a 
medallion by our club.  Rick will then send an invitation to both Kelsey 
and her mother to come to a meeting where we will present her 
award. 
 
Rick reported on the Board Meeting where the golf tournament was 
the main item on the agenda.  We will be dedicated to work on: 

1. First and foremost, graphics  (brochure, signs)—John Urda has 
agreed to work with NCOA to put a brochure together. 

2. Fees for participants---Becky moved we set the fee at $85.  
Russell seconded the motion and there was a unanimous vote 
to approve the motion. 

3. Getting hole sponsors—George Fisher is working fervently in 
this area with help from other key assistants.  He has already  
obtained goody bags worth $40. 



4. Publicity, prizes, and rules-- After brochures are finished, we 
will pass these out, and get the word out to all we meet.  Work 
will follow on getting prizes and setting rules for the game. 
 
The tournament will be October 17 starting at noon.  Each 
participant will pay $85.  George Fisher will check on buying an 
insurance policy from a company, who will in turn donate a 
vehicle to the winner of the first hole in one, par 3. 
 
Bob Hogue shared humor. 
 
Bob Hogue also pocketed $8.00 from the kitty. 
 
Following the Optimist Creed, the meeting was adjourned at 
12:50 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Becky Kuykendall 


